
Quantico Orienteering Club 

Annual Meeting Minutes 

June 4, 2017 

I. Call to order 

President Jody Landers called to order the annual membership meeting of the Quantico Orienteering Club 

at 11:35 AM on June 4, 2017 at Jug Bay Farm, Lothian, MD. 

II. Roll call 

President Landers by view of membership body assembled declared a quorum was present.  

III. Nominating Committee Report  

a) President Landers asked for a report by the Nominating Committee, Heidi and Dave Onkst. Heidi 

reported the following slate of officers.  

Jody Landers – President 

John Baker – Virginia Vice-President 

Tom Nolan – Maryland Vice- President 

Karla Hulett – Secretary  

Vic Culp - Treasurer 

IV. Election of Officers  

President Jody Landers asked for nominations from the floor (yard). None were offered, so he asked for a 

Motion to Close the Nominations.  Motion was made seconded and carried unanimously by voice vote. 

Next, it was moved and seconded that the slate of officers presented by the Nominating Committee be 

elected. Motion carried unanimously by voice vote. 

V. Announcements 

The membership was reminded that QOC will be hosting the National Championships on November 11-12 

at the Quantico Marine Corp Base.  Bill Wright the Q3 Meet Director was introduced.  Bill asked the 

members present to consider volunteering to help with the event.    

The President also announced that the club would be recruiting volunteers to work on trail maintenance at 

the McKeldin area of Patapsco State Park for Saturday, June 24
th

 as part of the club’s volunteer 

commitment to the Patapsco State Park. 

VI. Adjournment 

President Jody Landers adjourned the Annual Membership Meeting at 11:50 am. 

Minutes submitted by:  Karla Hulett  

Minutes approved: 

 



 

Post Meeting Awards and Announcements 

 

1. VP Tom Nolan, the previous year’s Volunteer of the Year Award winner, announced that 

Daniel Heimgartner was named volunteer of the year for 2017.  Daniel has volunteered to 

help at every meet and has served as meet director and course designer.  

2. Jody Landers, offered special thanks to Corinne Porter Taugher, who was not present, for 

her service as the Club Secretary for several years.  A gift and framed collection of photos 

will be delivered to Corinne.  

3. Heidi Onkst presented Awards to meet directors and course designers for the last half of the 

season.  

4. The membership was reminded that the Summer Short Series starts next week at 

Fountainhead and Peggy Dickinson ask for volunteers to host an event during the summer.  

 


